Captain C'Frankeis

THE CADET GAZZET . 8

UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA ) 4

GHAPLOTTE, NORTH CAROLINA 28223 | 5

50 antie

MERCOL DET. 590-A NEWSLETTER 14

October ?7, 1981. Hovember 17 1812

### A LOOK AT YOUR OFFICERS

### Melinda Currier

Nour Cadet Corps Commander, is a jumior here at UNCC majoring in Accounting. She has lived in Charlotte single 1972 and graduated from Independence Semior Migh in 1979. " I sent to go into OSI (Office of Special Investigations) when I go into critice duty. I am really excited about the AFROTC program on campus. I hope we can work to make this a top istachment. If you have any questions, suggestions or problems, feel free to call me or drop a note in my box in detachment headquaters."

## John H. Campbell;

Jr. Vice-Commander/Inspector General, is a justime majoring in Sectology with a minor in Economics. \* I plan to be a pilot and now hold a pilot slot.\*

## Randy Hancock;

The Director of Operations and Training Staff is a senior, that will be graduating in December of 1981 with a 5.4. in Popchology. He plans to go into missles and is considerating a military career.

### Micheel Dunna

A native of Charlotte and a graduate from West Mecklenberg Migh School in 1930, is your GMC First Sargeant. While in the N.C. Army Mational Guard, Mike west to basic training for four months at At. Ull, Chio. He is a freehean majoring in Political Science and plans to become a pilet.

Vice Commander/Inspector General October 15, 1981

# The Answer You've Been Looking For!

To all AFROTC Cadets I went to thank you for the feederal back that was given during our leadership Lab on 6 October.

1961. I hope that it will continue. Listed below are the actions that have been taken concerning those things brought to my attention.

- In response to the suggestions of using a Leadership Lab to organize the different departments. As
  discussed in lab, this is not the perpose of cadership Lab. Its' purpose is to provide Cadets the
  opportunity to develop the skills of management
  communication, cooperation and organizational behavior that is conductive to accomplishing APROSE and
  Air force goals. However, a meeting of all POC's
  is planned so that we will be better organized.
- 2. Other suggestions concerning organization, is somethin that will come with time as well as with the education and experience that the executive staff is accomplating. Also, everyone is going to work hard on ethering to the chain of command, and this will help takenesty.
- is coming along. Starting immediately, a copy of the accide Leadership Lab notes and all sanouncements will be placed on the corps bulletin board.
- 4. Concerning atheletic and social activities, this information has been passed on to the appropriate per and they are working on it.

- ing and military courtesy. All Cadete are to abide all with these regulations just as if they were on active duty. This includes respect for fellow Gadets and such things as haircuts and personal apparence. If you have any questions please ask any of the executive staff. Also, this is a serious organization and it is to be taken in that manner.
- 6. In compliance with one suggestion, all executive staff members will sit at the front of the room during dab.
- 7. For those who have committments at 1500, we will do or best to dismiss class on time.
- 8. In conclusion, I want to thank you for your feedback and suggestions: they were a great help. Please keep them coming because, with everyones help we will be the best detachment in the state.

John H. Campbell, Jr. Vice Commander/Inspector General Note from the Editor:

I would like to thank everyone who submitted an article to make this first Newsletter possible.

### Announcementer

- \* The Cadet directory is available at Cadet Headquareses.

  make sure have a copy.
- on 7 November, 1981. Sign up at the Detachment office in the HDL department.
- \* If anyone want to write for the Gazzet please leave your name and address in the Administration box or give it to Ondet Reggie Nelson.